GAPP Meeting Minutes- 1st Pre-Departure Session

May 19, 2010

Meeting Called to Order: 6 :30 p.m

Families in Attendance: Ashbeck, Baumgart, Elsen, Freeberg, Freundl, Green, Newton, O’Shasky, Pawelski, Pierce, Romano, Roth, Taylor, Skifton, Timmermann

Absent: Bender, Hess, Hokamp, Meza, Sullivan

Fundraising:
Total Balance as of meeting date equals $5676.81.Of that amount $4500 is available for the group to put towards the trip. An additional $1515 from the Student Auction and Cookie Dough Sales has yet to be deposited in the account. This gives the group $6000 to work with for the trip.



Oktoberfest 

Wed. October 6th





Coordinators: 






Potato Salad: Mrs. Roth, Mrs. Skifton, Mrs. Taylor






Tentative Date; Mon October 4th






Decorating: Mrs. Romano






Set-Up: Ashbeck & Baumgart families






Workers: Sign up list in September






Frau Timmermann – Food order through school





Mrs. Newton: Shopping list/paper supplies





Clean Up: Suggested to do after the pep rally 

Advent Calendars:
Normal order = 8 boxes, 70 to a box

2010: Increase order to 10 boxes

Quilt Raffle: 
Mrs. Baumgart has two lovely quilts which could be raffled. We can use development office’s raffle number. Frau Timmermann has the form and ticket requirement information. Sites for selling tickets included: football home games and parishes. Prize drawing: a second prize needed e.g German themed basket. Suggested ticket price $1 each or 6 for 5 dollars. Various prize drawing dates discussed, none decided. Coordinator (s) needed.
PAC
Frau Timmermann will check into dates, feasibility and desire. Will present in September.
Brat Fry at Copps/IGA/Walmart: 

Information forwarded 5-24 on possibility on June 26th. Coordinator (s) needed.
GAPP girls interested in summer fundraising e.g. brat fry/car wash. Coordinators needed or could be the June 26th opportunity.

Trip Requirements:

Frau Timmermann reviewed the following documents: GAPP Participation Sheet (pink), International Travel Policy (gray) and the GAPP Refund/Payment Policy (yellow). 
Frau Timmermann shared the costs from the previous two GAPP trips in 2007 and 2009. In 2007 17 students and 2 adults went. In 2009 14 students and two adults went. In 2007 the group receive a discount for the number of ticketed passengers. The 2009 group did not. The true cost for the 2007 trip was $1929.65 (1 € = 1.35). The flight portion made up $1175 of this amount. Due to the fundraising and an event being cancelled each participant paid only $1500. In 2009 the cost was $1989.90 (1 € = 1.40) with each participant paying $1700 eacg. The flight amount per person was $1338. We are anticipating similar, if not higher, flight costs plus additional charges for a second piece of checked luggage.












Travel Insurance Options

Families were shared initial information about travel insurance policies, since WRACS will not refund any monies paid. This would need to be recovered, if necessary, via an insurance policy. Several options are available to the GAPP participants. The one recommended by Travel Guard is the Gold Policy for $60 per student. This policy allows for cancellations and refunds for reasons including illness, hospitalization, employment, house fire, and other disasters. Items not covered by ANY standard policy include:


Ineligibility



Account Arrears to WRACS/ACS



Change of Heart/Mind



Enrollment in German

Travel Guard has two options to cover these eventualities. Additional coverage can be purchased up-front (Cancel for Any Reason) with the Gold or Platinum policies for 1.4 or 1.6 times the base cost respectively. This option refunds 50 – 70% of the total amount. Another option would be to purchase My Travel Guard which can be done up until the last payment date (May 1, 2011). The amount for this coverage is calculated by the computer. 75% of the total would be recoverable.  A sample cost for My Travel Guard done before the meeting was $106 for this additional coverage.

All families must submit the completed insurance form with a check and stamped, addressed envelope with the first payment on October 1st. Forms will be handed out in September.

Fotos/Passports:
Frau Timmermann will coordinate photo taking and the processing in her classroom. Dates will be set once school has started for times in September and October. More information will follow in September.  Parents are welcome to get themselves a passport at this time too.
Trip Dates:
June 11th/12th to July 9, 2011

Frau Timmermann distributed a handout with four travel scenarios The families present expressed the desire to travel to Germany prior to the state baseball, softball and soccer championships, since the participants feel that next year’s teams will be in the re-building process and won’t advance that deep into the season. Frau Timmermann will proceed with making flight arrangements and youth hostel bookings as shown for Scenario A in the handout. (See attachment) Youth hostel bookings are the most critical due to the fact that we will arrive during their 2 week Pentecost vacation.
Next Meeting: Wednesday, September 8th   at 6:30 p.m.

